
  

 

 

Mass Intentions:  There is no greater gift than having a Mass celebrated 

for a deceased loved one or for a living relative’s special occasion 

(birthday, anniversary, or just because)!  Masses can be requested using 

the Mass Intention envelopes on the Vestibule table or by contacting 

Christine Quist.  Suggested Stipend is $10 per Mass. 

 

 

 
 

CROSS OF CONTINUED GIVING @ St. Ann’s 

Many of you may have noticed the Cross plaque hanging next to the 
Sacristy. However, you may not be aware of the significance of the 
plaque.  Father Kurz started the Cross of Continued Giving while he 

was here. The Cross plaque has to do with that. So, what is the Cross 
of Continued Giving?  If you would like to give a donation in memory 
of your loved one that has passed (minimum of $500), that money will 

go into the Cross of Continued Giving fund, and your loved one’s name will go on the         
plaque. The fund must maintain a minimum balance of $5,000. Anything above the $5,000   
can be requested to be used for a project towards repairing or improving something that      

has to do with the Church building. Funds can only be accessed once per year.  If you     
would like to donate to the Cross of Continued Giving, contact the office at            

stanns@cdolinc.net or 402-845-2707. 

 

 

Pope’s Monthly Intention:  We pray that religious women and men, and 
seminarians, grow in their own vocations through their human, pastoral, spiritual, 
and community formation, leading them to be credible witnesses to the Gospel. 

 

 

May 19th, 2024                                                                                Pentecost Sunday 

 

 
Please remember to pray for the Seminarians, Sisters, and those in need of our prayers:         

Seminarians:  Pray for young men to discern a vocation to the Priesthood in our Diocese. 
Sisters: Sr. Maria Joseph Hang Bui @ Sisters of Mary, Queen of Mercy from Lincoln, NE 

Sacred Heart: Lee Hemberger, Molly & Hannah Engelhardt, & Mike Engelhardt 
St. Ann’s: Tiffany Wojbicki, Loree Maccia, Linda Sorensen, Lisa Trausch,                               

Harley Hellwege, & Shelly Sonner  
       

Mass Times & Intentions 

Doniphan-Trumbull Public Schools has opened a STUDENT LED 
BUSINESS called CARDINAL WAREHOUSE.  There are handmade 

items, cookies, and gently used secondhand clothing.  The hours are 
Thursdays from 2-5:30pm at 108 East Plum Street (the old H & H 

building).   

Announcements   
St. Ann’s  

Catholic Church 
202 N 5th 

Doniphan NE 68832 
 

Parish Mailing Address: 
  PO Box 407 

Doniphan, NE 68832 
 

Office Phone:  402-845-2707 
 

email address: stanns@cdolinc.net 
www.stannsdoniphan.org 

 

Pastor: 

Fr. David A. Oldham 

Father’s Cell Phone: 

402-801-1469 

 
Office Hours: 

Monday - Thursday 
8:15 a.m.-10:15 a.m. 

 
 

Mass & Confession Schedule is on 
the recording at 402-845-2707. 

Sacred Heart  

Catholic Church 
100 W Pine Street 

Kenesaw, NE  68956 
 

Parish Mailing Address: 
PO Box 407  

Doniphan, NE  68832 
 

Office Phone:  402-845-2707 
 

email address:  stanns@cdolinc.net 
www.sacredheartkenesaw.org 

Date Time Parish Mass Intention 

Monday, May 20th 6:00 pm St. Ann Greg Gleason+ 

Tuesday, May 21st     7:00 am St. Ann Arlene Hoarty+ 

Wednesday, May 22nd           7:00 am St. Ann Dennis Higgins+ 

Thursday, May 23rd  7:00 am St. Ann Elmer Rempe+ 

Friday, May 24th  7:00 am St. Ann Rev. Msgr. Raymond A. Barton+ 

Saturday, May 25th                                                       4:00 pm St. Ann Robert Oldham+ 

Sunday, May 26th  9:00 am St. Ann Pro Populo 

Sunday, May 26th  11:00 am Sacred Heart Special Int. Quackenbush 

Monday, May 27th  8:30 am St. Patrick’s Cem. Jim Hawes+ 

mailto:stanns@cdolinc.net
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For Future Planning:   

There will be NO Daily Masses at St. Ann’s on Tuesday, May 28th-                            

Thursday, May 30th.   

 

Confessions 

St. Ann’s Monday- 5:30-5:50 p.m. 

Saturday- 3:00-3:50 p.m.  

Sunday- 8:30-8:50 a.m.  

Sacred Heart Second Sunday of each month after Mass 

Stewardship: 5/12/24 Collection 

Collection St. Ann Sacred Heart  

Adult $1360.00 $531.00 

Plate $207.87 $75.00 

Children’s $4.00 $0.00 

Maintenance/HVAC $55.00 $0.00 

Holy Day  $219.00 $126.00 

CSA Rebate $510.00 ----- 

Weekly Budget $2,493.52 $1,052.02 

Year to Date Budget $107,252.40 $44,182.34 

Year to Date Actual $165,245.66 $42,807.31 

Year to Date Surplus/(Shortfall) $57,993.26* ($1,375.03) 

*The reason for the large surplus is due to the fundraising for the new HVAC system* 

 

Ministry Assignments  

St. Ann Sacred Heart  

Saturday, May 25th, 2024 at 4:00 p.m. Sunday, May 19th, 2024 at 11:00 a.m. 

ACOLYTE – Dan Treat READER / LECTOR – Nathan Haahr 

READER / LECTOR – Christine Quist ALTAR SERVERS – Cole Haahr 

ALTAR SERVERS – Andy & Kash Schultz MUSIC- Neil Keiser 

MUSICIAN/CANTOR – Volunteer OFFERTORY FAMILY- Jill Kimle Family 

********************************************************* ******************************************************** 

Sunday, May 26th, 2024 at 9:00 a.m.   

ACOLYTE – Michael Bykerk Sunday, May 26th, 2024 at 11:00 a.m. 

READER / LECTOR- Pat O’Donnell READER / LECTOR- Bonnie Engelhardt 

ALTAR SERVERS – John & Nate Bykerk ALTAR SERVERS- Will Belz & Cooper Fegter 

MUSICIAN/CANTOR – Volunteer MUSIC- Neel Keiser 

ROSARY – Susan Schutlz- Glorious OFFERTORY FAMILY- John Krontz Family 

Announcements  
Eucharistic Pilgrimage 

Check out www.eucharisticpilgimage.org/ for the route, information and           

to register for various events going on with the pilgrimage. The Eucharistic 

Procession will be in Doniphan at St. Ann’s on June 19, 2024 from approx. 

4pm-4:30pm. We would like to have a good showing of people here for the   

30 minutes of adoration.  Please consider joining us for that! 

 

Memorial Day Mass @ St. Patrick’s Cemetery 

St. Ann’s & Sacred Heart will be having a Memorial Day     

Mass on May 27th at 8:30am at St. Patrick’s Cemetery.      

Bring your own chairs! The American Legion will be doing    

their ceremony at 9am. If the weather is bad or cemetery is too wet, a        

text will be sent out moving it to St. Ann’s.   

 

St. Ann’s Knights of Columbus Burger Night 

Please sign up to attend our hamburger night social on     
Monday, June 3 around 6:30 pm in the Parish Hall.  Any       

potential knight and spouses are welcomed, too! 

 

 

 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter 

Jesus came and stood in their midst and said to them, "Peace be with you.”  Learn how to       

bring the peace of Christ into your relationship by taking part in a Worldwide Marriage       

Encounter Experience on: Sept. 27-29, Lincoln, NE; Oct. 4-6, Grand Junction, CO. For    

questions, feel free to contact: Brenda & Gary Granger: 402-370-5839. Space is limited, so   

reserve your weekend early. For more information about Worldwide Marriage Encounter,      

please visit www.wwme.org 

The Doniphan Knights of Columbus will be sponsoring a blood 
drive on Wednesday, May 29, 2024, from 12:00 to 5:45 at St 

Ann’s Parish Hall. Please make an appointment by giving Kenny 
Dinan a call at (308) 379-9128 or visit the Red Cross website. 

http://www.eucharisticpilgimage.org/


 

St. Ann's Altar Society News:  We want our parish families to be aware that 
we have a Prayer Shawl Committee: These Prayer Shawls are gifted to members 
of   our parish family who are experiencing life-altering events such as a severe 

illness/disease, death in the family etc. Prayer blankets are available for the   
men  and children of our parish. The purpose here is to wrap the  members of our            

parish family in the love of God and let them know that the church is praying for them in    
their time of need. Contact Charlene Hruby (402-984-3327) or Chris Quist (402-845-2707) 

with your request. 
 

 

St. Ann’s has a bookshelf in the Vestibule area/hallway.        

These books are available for you to take home, read, and    

return. Please help yourself!  If there are multiple copies of          

a book on the shelf, you are welcome to keep it!    

 

CCD/CYO 

St. Ann’s                                                              Sacred Heart 

CCD/CYO- Have a wonderful Summer!  

 See you next year! 

CCD/CYO- Have a wonderful Summer!   

See you next year! 

 

 

 

 

 


